
From the Iannella Chamber

At our Council Meeting this week, I filed several Orders, a Resolution and my first Home
Rule Petition that passed unanimously! It is an act authorizing electronic
application transmission of ballots to better guarantee voting rights for absent
uniformed services voters and overseas citizens in municipal elections. Council
President Ed Flynn, Navy veteran, co-sponsored this HRP with our
office. #votingrights

Read more here about my legislation.

https://erinforboston.com
https://erinforboston.com/legislation
https://erinforboston.com
https://vimeo.com/739134298


MBTA Closure

Yesterday I filed a hearing with
Councilor Michael Flaherty to help
prepare residents for the MBTA's
shutdown. Looking forward to the
work ahead as we collaborate
with City and State departments
to get this right for the commuters.

Monkey Pox Outbreak

We learned many lessons dealing
with the COVID-19 pandemic
over the past two years, so now is
the time to implement what
worked, and change what didn't,
so we can best serve everyone
and keep our City safe and
healthy.

Community Health Centers

I filed a Resolution this week to recognize August 7th - 13th as National
Community Health Center Week, honoring the extraordinary contributions our
Health Centers provide to every community across the nation. In Boston,
there are 22 Community Health Centers providing the primary health care to
more than 1/3 of our residents in Boston.

National Purple Heart

As the Chair of Veteran Affairs, I was proud
to support President Flynn’s resolution in
declaring August 7th as National Purple
Heart Day.



This day offers Americans a special
opportunity to say “Thank You” to the nearly
two million brave men and women who
fought for our nation’s freedom and bear the
physical scars of war. It is the ultimate
sacrifice for our country, and I applaud such
brave recipients. ���

Courageous Sailing � ️

Joined Courageous Sailing Center at their Swim Sail Science Showcase
�� ​♀ ️� ️�� ​�
I learned so much from the students who shared their work with us. They are true
advocates for the environment, and our community. We need to support
organizations like Courageous Sailing, that teach our children how to swim and
safely enjoy our Boston Harbor. #sailing #stem #summercamp

https://www.facebook.com/courageoussailing/?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVTWJGaVT_AwbE9r1p9QftpjJrnHxa-9x-7wViy7hWz7OyvbbQv8WUSE4S5EOot9xoUS1BzIgXpsz7lNx-hXNiTnxNLh5XZeKTcus7EHswhK9MCrmKWOzjeREHimuQKQG8lbElv1b7f8LknVsvMBddE0LPGmMnVRPP3MvfwdE8l3w&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/sailing?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVTWJGaVT_AwbE9r1p9QftpjJrnHxa-9x-7wViy7hWz7OyvbbQv8WUSE4S5EOot9xoUS1BzIgXpsz7lNx-hXNiTnxNLh5XZeKTcus7EHswhK9MCrmKWOzjeREHimuQKQG8lbElv1b7f8LknVsvMBddE0LPGmMnVRPP3MvfwdE8l3w&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/stem?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVTWJGaVT_AwbE9r1p9QftpjJrnHxa-9x-7wViy7hWz7OyvbbQv8WUSE4S5EOot9xoUS1BzIgXpsz7lNx-hXNiTnxNLh5XZeKTcus7EHswhK9MCrmKWOzjeREHimuQKQG8lbElv1b7f8LknVsvMBddE0LPGmMnVRPP3MvfwdE8l3w&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/summercamp?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVTWJGaVT_AwbE9r1p9QftpjJrnHxa-9x-7wViy7hWz7OyvbbQv8WUSE4S5EOot9xoUS1BzIgXpsz7lNx-hXNiTnxNLh5XZeKTcus7EHswhK9MCrmKWOzjeREHimuQKQG8lbElv1b7f8LknVsvMBddE0LPGmMnVRPP3MvfwdE8l3w&__tn__=*NK-R


Central Staff

We are extremely fortunate to have the best staff to support all the work we do on
the Council. Thank you!

State Representative Liz Malia
I enjoyed seeing Rep. Malia in Jamaica Plain,
along with Superintendent Baston. Liz has
served in the Massachusetts House of



Representatives since 1998 and some of her
most popular bills have been, an Act driving
clean energy and offshore wind,  and an Act
creating a next-generation roadmap for
Massachusetts climate policy.

Red Sox Out Of The Park

We celebrated America's pastime as they brought the excitement of Fenway to the
Common. In partnership with the Boston Red Sox and Boston’s Parks and
Recreation Department, The Highland Street Foundation has created the annual Out
of the Park event, a free, family-friendly program that transforms a busy corner of the
Boston Common into Fenway Park. The Red Sox game was presented live on a big
screen, and the excitement of Yawkey Way and Fenway Park with free food and fun
activities.

Clerk Alex Geourntas



Congratulations Clerk Alex Geourntas on your official swearing in as our City Clerk. I
look forward to continuing our work together. Thank you for all you do for the
City Council and the City of Boston.

Brother Marcus Lewis

It was an honor to help present Brother
Marcus James with the Community
Service Award, along with Captain Boyle
from BPD C-11, Mayor Wu, and
other elected officials.

I loved learning all he does for his
neighbors in the community. His strong
faith, and commitment to the City, makes
his neighborhood better for everyone. 
The highlight for me was meeting his son
Noah, who was beaming with pride for
his father.



Senior Fishing Trip �



Thank you to Age Strong for sponsoring the Nubian Square Task Force and
Vine Street Community Center's 16th annual fishing trip to Onset. Our very
own Lisa had a great time with the seniors, and the fish.. 

Visit our website to stay connected.

https://www.boston.gov/departments/age-strong-commission
https://erinforboston.com


Jamaican Independence Day ��

Celebrated Jamaican Independence Day with Councilor Brian Worrell and other
leaders in the Jamaican community. Part of Boston’s richness is the ability of so
many communities to retain their ties to and affection for their ancestry or the lands
they were born. We’re a city of immigrants and those who welcome immigrants, and
the Jamaican community has been such a vibrant part of our city’s fabric for so long.

Operation Hoodsie Cup
The Boston Police Department started taking
the "Operation Hoodsie Cup" truck to the
streets in July of 2010. Since then, it’s become
so popular, the department needs help from the



Boston Police Cadets to keep up with the
demand to be at city events.

Office of Neighborhood Services

Love seeing the ONS Team at events in
neighborhoods across the city. They
work hard by assisting residents with city
services and share important information
directly with neighborhoods.
Reach out to ONS 

Rakiem's Birthday Walk at the Zoo

Rakiem Strickland, a former student at the Murphy School, has been gathering in
community for the last eight years on Saturday morning for their walk through
Franklin Park. He named his walking group FFLH: Family and Friends Living Healthy
and Walking in the Right Direction. To celebrate his birthday last Saturday, we
organized the walk to go through the Franklin Park Zoo. We had great conversations
and a lot of fun with the animals. Thank you Rakiem for bringing people together!
Our City needs more people like you.

https://www.boston.gov/departments/neighborhood-services


St. Agrippina di Mineo Feast 
Watch the Video! �

Roxbury Open Streets

Stopped by the second Open Streets Boston in Roxbury. This is a collection of
free, family-friendly events while the City closes major thoroughfares to motor traffic,
opening them for pedestrian use including walking, rolling, biking and to connect with
neighbors and local businesses. It was great to to see so many out in the community
and enjoying their neighborhood.

https://www.openstreetsboston.org


Supporting Small Businesses

I always enjoy stopping by my
favorite fruit truck on Talbot Ave.
Nothing more refreshing than
actual coconut water straight out
of the coconut itself! August
m a r k s #blackbusinessmonth!
Support locally-owned black
businesses in Boston year-round!

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/blackbusinessmonth?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZXtBnDXWpaWiHGPJdStwlVDr3Rd-5cPeuUizSaEGlOcH1mdzEGfGfHXjGhQgelRUOf9a9_WsvM9zn05Hbhfo9IZpmVfIkWyxoU3b4T6g-ouQQDOvqawczekMd03IqlFbFwkuqyBMH9kZ9X1ozpa52sKKlY5gsu5CoQyavA9aTWxxA&__tn__=*NK-R


We have the best coffee shops in Boston and I enjoy stopping at all of them! ☕️

Grove Hall Creamery�

Congratulations to Domingo Montiero on the opening of your new business in
Roxbury. The Grove Hall Creamery will be my new stop when I am out for ice-
cream. From Cleary Square to Lower Allston, mom-and-pop cafes and small shops
are what make our neighborhoods special. They provide jobs, a path to the
American Dream for small owners, and they provide the spice and flavor to our
unique, diverse neighborhoods.



North End Community Leader

Love when I meet community leaders doing what they do best... showing up and helping
others! John Pregmon is very involved in the his neighborhood of the North End. Thank
you for all you do. We appreciate you!



Boston Gospel Fest

Loads of fun at the Gospel Fest at Franklin
Park Field. Great gospel  music with special
guest Travis Greene. We were singing and
praying with so many neighbors! Thank you
to the Office of Tourism for hosting such a
fun event. 

Red Store in CTown

https://www.boston.gov/departments/tourism-sports-and-entertainment


I always stop by the Red Store to visit Johnnie when I am in Charlestown. Got
myself new Townie hat this visit. Thanks JK!�

Chinatown Stabilization Block Party

We had a lot of fun at the Stabilization Block Party in Chinatown. I was joined by
President Flynn, Councilor Louijeune, Mayor Driscoll and many Chinatown
residents. Thank you to the Chinese Progressive Association and Boston
Chinatown Resident Association for organizing this event and always advocating for
your residents so they can continue to work and live in Chinatown.

Play 4 Peace �

https://cpaboston.org


This tournament, organized by Rising Stars, brings community members from the
suburbs into the city to join students, and Boston police officers in friendly games.
Connecting the communities in a way that has never been done before. Each team
has an officer, a suburb player and a Boston player. It was great to join them and
meet new neighbors.

Boston Planning & Development Agency and Mayors Office Housing 

Joined Mayor Wu, Chief of Planning Arthur Jemison and Chief Sheila Dillon as they



announced that the BPDA Board of Directors will vote on a new policy introducing
diversity, equity and inclusion into the review process for large projects in the City of
Boston. This proposed policy would request that proponents disclose diversity,
equity, and inclusion (DEI) plans for large projects when they are filed with the
BPDA through Article 80. 

Coffee with a Cop ☕️�� ​♂ ️

Community Celebration on Woodrow Avenue

https://www.boston.gov/news/mayor-wu-and-bpda-introduce-policy-promote-diversity-within-private-development-projects


Please reach out to our office if there is anything you need.
We are here for you!

Erin J. Murphy 
Boston City Councilor At-Large
Erin.Murphy@Boston.gov
617-635-3115
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